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	Apologies
	Alan Asbury, Amanda Martin, Annabel Preston, Brett Warren, Cliff Darby, Emma Venturi, Fiona Perry, Francesca Nesbitt, Gill Daniel, Graham Osborne, James Merrill, Jane Altounyan, Janet Hill, Jennifer Hunt, Kara Pinkney, Kevin Ennis, Kevin Reed, Lara Curran, Louise Lyons, Louise Skipton-Carter, Louise Quinn, Marisa Swingler, Maureen Brown, Nick Adlam, Nicki Conyard, Nick Huband, Nicky Jones, Pennie Smith, Peter Griffiths, Philip Wingfield, Raymond Dill, Rebecca Anderson, Robert Smart, Sandra Woodfall, Sean Rendall, Steve King, Sue Kennedy, Tim Mills, Tony Rose, Tricia Fraser, William Bickers-Jones, Zoe Dixon

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	· There were no further comments on the minutes of the previous meeting.

	Matters Arising
	· SE CAN financials stable; payments still due from Eaga and Scottish Power.

· Issuing invoices for 2010 -2011 in March ’10.

	Update on CAN
	· National service in major financial difficulties, 2 year sponsorship deal with e-on was not renewed.
· Withdrawal of sponsorship and lack of alternative funding has led to cancellation of 2010 Conference; still intend to hold 2011 Conference.

· Basic national secretariat services estimated at c£50k per annum; the potential of additional funding from the regions is not likely to support this cost. Skeleton secretariat service has enough current funding to exist until July ’10.

	Scotia Gas Networks – ‘Assisted Connections’ – Mark Smith

	Please see SE CAN website for SGN presentation, fuel poverty leaflet and ‘fuel poor’ connections document.
· Scotia Gas Networks have received 32,000 remote community enquiries.

· Existing regulatory investment rules dictate that all network extensions have to be fully funded by the beneficiaries. Cost could approach c£2000, which is not an attractive prospect, especially when coupled with the cost of installing the central heating system. Therefore very few extensions have been completed recently.
· ‘Assisted Connections’ applies to people who fit any one of the criteria detailed - see presentation document.

· Eaga were appointed to run the scheme largely due to the fact that they run Warm Front – other organizations could be approved after assessment by Ofgem.

· Anyone who lived within 23m of a mains gas supply would automatically receive assistance from SGN; they wouldn’t have to apply for it.

· Local authorities have been contacted and SGN have been publicizing the scheme through meetings and forums, but they don’t have any promotional strategy as such at present.

· Customers who are over 70 yrs of age, who are in receipt of certain benefits and who are ‘fuel poor’ will be passed to Eaga for assessment.

· Definite exclusions to the scheme are new builds and commercial properties.

· Other networks running similar schemes, e.g. Northern Gas Networks, Wales & the West.

· ‘Soft-loan’ scheme – trying to set up a scheme whereby customers who may qualify for assistance with connection to mains gas, but not for grants to fund the central heating system, can apply for a loan from SGN for this purpose, which would be interest free for the first year. They aim to target people who would not be able to get a loan through the conventional paths, and are looking for a partner to help implement this – see ‘fuel poor’ connections document on website. 

	EST – ‘Microgeneration Scheme’ – Ruth Wharton 

	Please see SE CAN website for EST –Microgeneration presentation.
· Had sent a letter and ‘expressions of interest’ form out to installers, as they are building a certified installer network which they can send to customers in order to help with renewable energy installations.

· ‘Sign-posting’ – whereby relevant certified installers will be promoted to customers on a geographic basis; 81 certified installers to date, 26 registered for sign-posting service.

· Would like to develop a support service for installers to become certified; may include working with the trade bodies.
· ‘Biomagic’ – attempting to run throughout the South –East, to bring pellet boilers to the fore-front of the market and promote biomass as a viable alternative fuel. Problems with the cost and difference of commercial v domestic sized pellets and the issues associated with long supply chains have had a negative effect on the technology.
· ‘Microgeneration support service’ trial – extension of the ‘Home Action Plan’ which did not originally include any review of renewables advice to customers. N.B. ‘Home Action Plan’ now void.

· LCBP – Financial Incentives – no longer available for electricity generation technologies, closed 3rd February 2010. This was retracted due to the advent of the feed-in tariff, but is available until April 2010 for heat generation technologies, i.e. solar thermal, ground source heat pumps etc.

· Renewable heat generation technology feed-in tariff expected in April 2011; consultation open on this at present.

· N.B. If a customer opts out of the ‘export’ tariff (to sell generated electricity), they cannot opt-in again.

· Eligibility for tariff: electricity generation must not be above 5MW (5000kw) per annum. This will not exclude any domestic building; it is a huge allowance.

· Customers are contracted to the same electricity generation tariff for the lifetime of the system installed, e.g. 25 years at the same tariff for the life of a PV system.

· In 2012 the tariff will drop slightly, which is being used to try and promote uptake of renewable technologies in 2010/2011. However, the cost of installation in 2012 should also have decreased.

Answers received to questions noted by Ruth during the forum:
Q.  Will there be a control on how much the energy companies can charge for import tariffs for those   people who will be receiving feed-in tariffs? 
A.  No, but your FIT payer can be different from your energy supplier so you don’t have to remain with the same company.

Q.  If an extension on a property is built with an incorporated PV system, will this system receive the ‘new build’ or retrofit generation tariff?

A.  Most likely the retrofit generation tariff.

Q.  Will communities, churches, public buildings (e.g. schools / council properties), charities etc have to pay tax on any income from feed-in tariffs?

A.  All non-domestic buildings will probably have to pay tax (unless they have a very clever accountant).

Q.  If a homeowner is to add more PV panels to an existing system which was installed before 15th July 2009, will the occupier receive two different generation tariffs and require two generation meters, or will the two generation tariffs be calculated to allow one tariff?

A.  Homeowners would need to be able to state what was generated using the new system so they would likely need two different meters.

Q.  Does the feed-in tariff begin from the date of installation or occupancy? This question related to new builds which had been constructed, but which stood empty for a period before purchase.

A.  Feed-in tariffs will commence from the date of installation unless they were installed before 1st April 2010, in which case the lifetime of the feed-in tariff will begin from 1st April 2010.

	Update on Eaga – Discussion

	Please see SE CAN website for Update from Eaga and Warm Front dashboard for January 2010.

· Warm Front – what kind of timeframe is now involved in processing applications? If there is a delay, deliberate or not, it should be made public so that customers are aware.

· As the situation stands, there has been little dissemination of updated information, leading customers to contact their local authorities for advice on a potential timeframe.

· Concern that stakeholder enquiries are not being answered.

· Recognition that new initiatives are not necessarily funded by extra money; rather, by funds diverted from elsewhere. Lack of cash-flow making it infinitely harder to run schemes efficiently.

· Electric heaters being distributed as a temporary solution to heating issues is far from ideal – increases potential to be in fuel poverty. As Eaga is not an emergency heating organization, what else can be done to help those who need an immediate and effective heating solution to long-term problems? Where would funding come from?
· The lack of installers in some areas of the national network is contributing to the delay in completing works; can exceptions be made in certain instances to approve installers who have not completed the designated tendering process, in an effort to try and keep up with demand? Or would further problems arise from this kind of approach?

· Current Warm Front scheme expires in 2011 – there is uncertainty as to what approach a potentially new government might take in order to continue its current function.

	Update on DeCREASE

	· Three workshops – commercial, domestic and local authority.
· A list of ten potential areas of focus have been filtered into an action plan to involve:

· A revolving retro-fit fund for the South-East

· A schools development programme / academy for installers

· A focus on incentivizing the public

· The intention is to make sure that it funds schemes that will focus on existing gaps in the framework.

· David Greenfield @ IESE (Improvement & Efficiency South-East) is a good contact regarding DeCREASE; he is happy to represent local authority viewpoints.

	Sponsors Summary

	Scottish Power
Claire Grover


	· Extension to CERT – April 2011- Dec 2012 – is in line with government strategy on Home Energy Management. Consultation closing date is 14/03/10.
· Potential for the creation of a ‘super priority’ group, as there is recognition that opening CERT to the over 70 yrs of age group was beneficial, and uptake in this age group has been noticeable, however, it needs to reach additional demographics.

· The current two considerations for this ‘super priority’ group are:

· Pension credit

· Child tax credit
· 25% of target group must meet one of the above two criteria. Please note, the designated ‘priority group’ is not increasing in funding or size, but 25% of existing funding will be diverted to ‘super priority’ individuals. i.e. 25% of the total 40% of CERT that is allocated for priority groups.
· If the total 40% is met and 25% of that cannot be justified by either pension credit or child tax credit, funding will continue until the target is met.

· Noted that it will be difficult to identify the target ‘super priority’ group – will need to develop a framework of identifying and processing these particular individuals. 

· Scottish Power will continue to fund all the same projects as last year, although they are aware that as the rules for CERT extension are specific, they don’t know exactly what schemes they can carry forward until the extension is ratified. 


	Scottish & Southern

Rita Cudd
	· Noted that a certain amount of the CERT extension will have to be dedicated to insulation measures, suggests could be 65% for combined cavity wall and loft insulation.
· Noted in the consultation that there is a suggestion of ending discounts through retailers for low energy lighting measures.

· Aware that funding will be heavily influenced by the introduction of the feed-in tariff.

· S & S response suggested that they would prefer to focus on fuel poor ‘hard to treat’ homes. Distinct move towards the ‘community’ response.

· Running community biomass schemes this year in Dorset and Yorkshire, and continuing to fund ongoing projects from last year. 

	Members Roundup

	Arun
Rebecca Jones
	· Emergency Heating scheme going well. Purchased 70 oil-filled radiators, 25 have been distributed so far through word-of-mouth and using direct contacts. Not publicizing the scheme at present.

	Arun /West Sussex HH
Jo Brooks
	· West Sussex partnership have been completing cavity wall insulation in blocks of flats projects, using abseiling equipment to install the insulation materials. Great success to date; pulling on CERT funding where appropriate. 
· Renewable energy advice program still running; have found that installations are not being carried out at present, due to financial restrictions. Accordingly, they are piloting a loan scheme for renewable energy applications.

	Runnymeade
Verena Boxall
	· Surrey /Hampshire Improvement Partnership currently utilizing ‘Warmth for 1000’ to treat park homes.  Since December 2009, 20 park homes have had solid wall approved. First project particularly focused on park homes, managed by Climate Energy.

	Sevenoaks
Louise Shrubsole

	· Cash zone for Kent was a discount scheme; it has been re-launched as a referral scheme, directing customers to national CERT-funded schemes.
· Undertaking a survey on loft insulation installations across Surrey and Kent – what promotes uptake of loft insulation?

	AOB
	· Suggestion that it would be useful for the secretariat to sign up to the EEPH (Energy Efficiency Partnership for Homes) mailing list to maximise dissemination of relevant information, in the event that the flow of information from CAN decreases. Does anyone know of any other sources of information we could access that they feel would be useful?

	Dates of future Forums

	· 11th June 2010


